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We continue to face both encouraging signs and setbacks this sailing season. We have progressed 
from pessimism about a season at all, to preparation for opening, to now being able to take boats 
off docks. We cannot lose sight of the fact that racing is a sport and epidemiology is no game. With 
that in mind we must adhere to regulatory guidelines. The mindset of our committee is to offer 
whatever we can, cautiously and safely. In doing so, we continue to plan risk mitigation strategies 
for running the most challenging parts of a racing program.  
  
Ultimately, the green light on running a racing program in the midst of a pandemic is not ours to 
give. Ontario Sailing announced Tuesday that racing under the Racing Rules of Sailing or any other 
competitive forms of sailing are not permitted. This is difficult news, but at this point in time we 
are confident that this is the right decision.  
  
At our club and others there has been talk about single and doublehanded racing. At this point 
Ontario Sailing has made it clear that only training for competitive singlehanded racing can take 
place with proper oversight and certification. Physical distancing incursions within and between 
boats seem to be a major contributing factor in the Ontario Sailing directive.   
  
Our assessment of the 2020 racing season based on the Ontario Sailing announcement is that we 
are effectively in postponement and unsure of what start we might be running when AP comes 
down. Currently we do not know if we will be able to race at all this season. If it is permitted, racing 
may be restricted to singlehanding, doublehanding, smaller whitesail crews, family teams, 
‘quaranteams’ or even simply match racing. 
  
We are doing everything that we can to ensure a safe return to racing at EYC if we are once again 
permitted to do so. Our actions follow the latest guidelines and policies from sailing authorities 
and all levels of government. While plans were well underway before the Ontario Sailing 
announcement was made, they are still subject to approval and further expert revision based on 
what we are able to do when we can start back up.  
  
Each piece of new knowledge pertaining to COVID-19 means a possible change to an existing policy 
or guideline. While the disease moves quickly, we move slowly and methodically to try to outsmart 
it. While 2020 could very well be the season of the day sail, racing does remain a possibility. 
Unfortunately, this is contingent on the much larger picture of the pandemic in our province and 
our city.  At EYC we are preparing for the go-ahead as if it could happen at any time. The reality is 
that it may not come in 2020, but we will be ready if it does. 
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